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August 9, 2022 
 
Steven E. White, PE, PLS 
Director 
Administration 
Fresno County Department of Public Works & Planning 

 
Dear Mr. White: 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST TO ACQUIRE RIGHT-OF-WAY WITHIN THE COUNTY OF FRESNO 
 
The City of Fresno is reviewing plans to replace the Fowler Avenue Bridge over Mill Creek.  Mill Creek is 
between Clinton Avenue and Olive Avenue.  The new bridge will be substantially wider than the existing 
structure.  The northeast corner of the bridge is within the Fresno city limits but the rest of the structure is 
outside of the current city limits and is within the County’s jurisdiction.  The City is requesting that the 
County quit-claim the existing right-of-way for the entire bridge to the City of Fresno.  This action will allow 
the new bridge to be maintained by the City.  It will also allow the City to enter into an Encroachment 
Covenant with Fresno Irrigation District.    
 
 
The City agrees that maintenance of the improvements can best be performed by one agency, and the 
City agrees to perform all maintenance for the improvements installed within the area. 
 
 
Please contact Harmanjit Dhaliwal at 621-8694 if you need any additional information and to keep us 
informed of when the request will go to the County Board. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Andrew Benelli, P.E. 
City Engineer/Assistant Director 
 
 
Enclosures: Fowler Bridge right-of-way exhibit  
  
 
 
c: Jill Gormley, Traffic Operations & Planning Division Manager 
    Scott Tyler, Engineering Services Manager 
    Jason Camit, Chief Surveyor 

 

ATTACHMENT A




